

Treasurer

TRS19D0325

Mr Blair Boyer MP Member for Wright PO Box 1111 GOLDEN GROVE VILLAGE SA 5125

wright@parliament.sa.gov.au

Level 8
State Administration Centre
200 Victoria Square
Adelaide SA 5000
GPO Box 2264
Adelaide SA 5001
DX 56203 Victoria Square

Tel 08 8226 1866 treasurer.dtf@sa.gov.au

Dear Mr Boyer

APPLICATION UNDER THE FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 1991

I refer to your application made under the *Freedom of Information Act 1991* (FOI Act), received in this office on 14 February 2019.

Your application seeks access to:

"All correspondence (but not limited to letters, emails, notes) from the Member for King – Ms Paula Luethen MP and the Member for Newland – Dr Richard Harvey MP regarding the closure of the Service SA branch at Modbury and the responses (and associated Ministerial briefing/minute) provided to any correspondence within 1 July to 1 December 2018. Also any documents, briefing notes or Ministerial briefing/minute that have been provided to the Member for King – Ms Paula Luethen and the Member for Newland – Dr Richard Harvey regarding the closure of the Service SA branch at Modbury between 1 July 2018 to 1 December 2018."

The purpose of this letter is to advise you of my determination. An extensive search was conducted within this office. A total of 2 documents were identified as answering the terms of your application and I have determined to release both documents in part, as these contain information of a personal nature which if released, would be an unreasonable disclosure of personal affairs. I have determined to exempt this information pursuant to clause 6(1).

Please note, in compliance with Premier and Cabinet Circular PC045 - *Disclosure Logs for Non-Personal Information Released through Freedom of Information* (PC045), The Department of Treasury and Finance is now required to publish a log of all non-personal information released under the *Freedom of Information Act 1991*.

In accordance with this Circular, any non-personal information determined for release as part of this application, may be published on the DTF website. A copy of PC045 can be found at the following address: http://dpc.sa.gov.au/what-we-do/services-for-government/premier-and-cabinet-circulars. Please visit the website for further information.

No fees and charges are payable for this application.

As I am determining this application as Principal Officer, Section 29(6) of the Act does not provide for an internal review. If you are dissatisfied with my determination you are entitled to exercise your rights of external review with the Ombudsman.

Alternatively, you can apply to the South Australian Civil and Administrative Tribunal. If you wish to seek a review, Section 39(3) of the Act states you must do so within 30 calendar days of receiving the determination.

If you require any further information, please contact Vicky Cathro on (08) 8226 1866.

Yours sincerely

Hon Rob Lucas MLC

Principal Officer

3 March 2019



TRS18D1685

Mr Tom Staggard Electorate Assistant to Member for King king@parliament.sa.gov.au Office of the Treasurer
Level 8
State Administration Centre
200 Victoria Square
Adelaide SA 5000
GPO Box 2264
Adelaide SA 5001
DX 56203 Victoria Square
Tel 08 8226 1866
treasurer.dtf@sa.gow.au

Dear Mr Staggard

On behalf of the Treasurer, the Hon Rob Lucas MLC, I acknowledge receipt of your email dated 5 September 2018, on behalf of and residents about the proposed closure of Service SA in Modbury.

I advise that the matters raised in your correspondence fall within the portfolio responsibilities of the Minister for Transport, Infrastructure and Local Government, the Hon Stephan Knoll MP. Accordingly, your correspondence has been referred to Minister Knoll's office for consideration.

Yours sincerely

Nudh office Manager to the Treasurer

September 2018

5/09/2015.

From: Sent: King EO <king@parliament.sa.gov.au> Wednesday, September 5, 2018 11:33 AM

To:

DTF:Treasurer

Subject:

FW: Closing of Service SA Modbury

Dear Treasurer,

Following my earlier e-mail we have already received numerous correspondence from many other concerned King residents in relation to this same issue surrounding Service SA at Modbury.

May I please request that this response be provided so we're able to pass it on to a number of concerned residents.

Thank you in advance.

Yours sincerely,

Tom Staggard
Electorate Assistant – On behalf of Paula Luethen MP
(08) 8288 8218
0421 793 410
thomas.staggard@parliament.sa.gov.au





From: King EO

Sent: Wednesday, 5 September 2018 11:14 AM

To: 'treasurer.dtf@sa.gov.au' <treasurer.dtf@sa.gov.au>

Subject: FW: Closing of Service SA Modbury

Dear Treasurer,

A resident, has approached us with some issues surrounding the proposed closure of Service SA at Modbury.

Are we able to request some further information behind that decision in order to pass on to our resident?

Anything which you can provide our office will be greatly appreciated.

Yours sincerely,

Tom Staggard